[bookmark: _MailOriginal]SENT BY: GARETH DRAWMER, HEAD OF ACHIEVEMENT AND LEARNING TO ALL BUCKINGHAMSHIRE SCHOOL HEADTEACHERS AND CHAIRS OF GOVERNORS 

Dear Colleagues,

As I am sure that you are aware, the National Education Union (NEU) has announced that its ballot of teacher members in England has met the thresholds required to commence industrial action and has outlined the following dates for action that will affect Buckinghamshire schools:

· Wednesday 1 February 2023: all eligible members in England and Wales. 
· Wednesday 1 March 2023: all eligible members in the following English regions: East Midlands, West Midlands, Eastern. 
· Wednesday 15 March 2023: all eligible members in England and Wales. 
· Thursday 16 March 2023: all eligible members in England and Wales.

Please find attached a summary of the announcement and government guidance: Handling strike action in schools.  The Council HR team are preparing Buckinghamshire specific guidance and support, which will be issued as soon as possible to support your preparations and planning.

The strike action was discussed at the Huddle meeting yesterday, and I am sure will continue to be a topic for discussions in this afternoon’s meeting (4.00pm) and those next Wednesday (8.00am) and Thursday (4.00pm) – headteachers, please do come along if we can be of assistance.  The links for next week’s meetings will be sent out on Friday.

Kind regards
Gareth

